Update from All Saints' Email to the Parish from The Venerable Christopher Dunn 25 April 2020

What a lovely day today; Blanche and I took a drive in the country. It was nice just ambling along. While there are some buds on the trees, the next big thing will be the greening up of the forests.

Today is St. Mark the Evangelist's day, and I had a note from **Allan McGregor** pointing out that today is the 60th anniversary of his ordination to the Priesthood. Allan was ordained along with Michael Peers (our former Primate), David Lethbridge (a former Incumbent at All Saints' Westboro), and the late Harry Hobbs. He reminded me that it is also **Eric Bays'** 60th anniversary as well. Wonderful life-long ministries serving Christ and the Church. God bless all of you.

Here is a link to the PDF of the service bulletin for tomorrow morning: https://www.allsaintswestboro.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/April-26-2020-Easter-3-Bulletin.pdf

I invite you to follow along as you join in the **service of worship for the Third Sunday of Easter**. There is a special surprise officiant this week, and I really appreciate her help. You can find the service on our webpage or on the Parish Facebook page at the following link: https://www.facebook.com/allsaintswestboro/videos/706018180 145411/

Today's prayer is the prayer for St. Mark's day:

Almighty God, by the hand of Mark the evangelist you gave to your Church the gospel of Jesus Christ, the Son of God. We thank you for his witness, and pray that we may be grounded firmly in its truth; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who is alive and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. **Amen.**

Enjoy the lovely spring weather, but do so by maintaining your physical distancing,

Chris